RCC REPEAT POLICY

Students who receive a grade of “C-”, “D”, “D+“ or “F” for a course may repeat the course only once without written authority from the Vice President of Academic Affairs or an Academic Affairs designee such a Dean.  A total of 16 repeated credits can be deleted from the grade point average (GPA) for the duration of the student’s enrollment at Roxbury Community College. Courses that are officially dropped or withdrawn will not count against the repeat course policy.  

When a student repeats a course and receives a higher grade, the lower grade is no longer computed into the grade point average. However, both the original and subsequent grade earned will remain on the student’s permanent record.  For example, if a student receives a D in a course and retakes the course and receives a C-, the C- will replace the D in the student’s GPA. The D will remain on the student’s transcript.  If the grade for the repeated course is the same, or lower, than the previous grade, then the credits will not count toward the student’s degree, but will count in the GPA.

It is important to note, however, that the college’s standards for satisfactory academic progress for federal financial aid require that you complete your program within 150% of the credits required for that program.  Excessive  repeat courses and withdrawals will have an impact on this requirement.  All courses attempted, including withdrawals, are counted towards the 150% calculation.  Federal financial aid is not available to students who repeat courses they have passed unless a certain grade or GPA is required for your program.  

If you are not a Nursing or Allied Health student and wish to take  a course for a third time or a course you have obtained a passing grade in for any reason, you must:

1.) Obtain a Repeat Course Form, and have your academic advisor review your transcript before he or she signs the form.
2.) Bring the signed “Repeat Course Form” with your transcript to the academic dean of the division which teaches the course.  Discuss this with the dean, and request their signature.
3.) Bring the form with both signatures to the Enrollment Center, in order to register for the course.
If you are a Nursing or Allied Health student please note that failure in a course required for one of the Nursing and Allied Health programs requires the student to be withdrawn from the program. Repeating a course required in one of the Nursing an Allied Health programs requires readmission to the program. Students may be readmitted to one of the selective Nursing and Allied Health programs only once, and the readmission must occur within one year of leaving the program.
The policy on progression to selective Nursing and Allied Health programs is published in the Nursing and Allied Health Student Handbook.
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